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Consolidation Review Task Force – Neighborhoods and Planning Committee 
Meeting Minutes
January 13, 2014
12:00 p.m.
Location:  Conference Room A, Suite 425, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street,
In attendance:  Rena Coughlin (Chair), Kay Ehas, Shannon Blankinship, Paul Tutwiler
Also: Task Force Chair Lori Boyer; Jeff Clements – City Council Research Division
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees

Meeting Convened:  12:08 p.m.
Chairwoman Coughlin called the meeting to order and the attendees introduced themselves for the record. The group agreed with much of the presentation by Trey Csar of Jax2025 at the last committee meeting – improved City responsiveness to its neighborhoods and its citizens is a vital goal. New technology offers many possibilities but the digital divide makes reliance on this new technology problematic for the poor and the electronically underserved in our community.
The group discussed the pros and cons of the concept of self-definition of neighborhoods. The adequacy of CPACs as organizing vehicles for the collection and dissemination of information was discussed.  The general sentiment was that the CPACs cover too much geographical area and are too variable (differences in operations from one CPAC to another) to be the ideal mechanism for the kind of participation the committee is looking for. It appears that there is currently no formal requirement for the City to engage its citizens or neighborhood associations outside of formal public hearings required by law for certain types of ordinances (rezonings, budget adoption).  Kay Ehas wants to see more proactive efforts by the City to communicate to and engage with citizens. Rena Coughin suggested the need for a mechanism for ad hoc groups springing up around particular issues to be recognized and consulted in some way. Lori Boyer suggested that the City take better advantage of its existing physical facilities (libraries, fire stations, JSO stop stations, etc.) as venues to post information and solicit feedback.  Paul Tutwiler suggested the need to determine the “big picture” – what is it that the City is to be responsible for doing, which will help to drive the mechanisms for achieving the goals. 
The satisfaction of citizens at the Beaches cities with their level of connection with and responsiveness from their city governments was noted. Is it a function of being so much smaller than Jacksonville, or of the council-manager form of government, or something else? Ms. Boyer noted that the smaller city commissions makes for a much easier process of reaching consensus within the elected body.  Jacksonville’s 19 council members and a strong mayor produce a wide diversity of opinions.  Jacksonville’s legislative system is much more dependent on the mayor proposing a great deal of the legislation and then his administration implementing the results of council’s decisions. Ms. Coughlin was taken with Mr. Csar’s admonition about creating a mechanism where every citizen has an opportunity for full and fair participation in the system, then letting the political process play out among the elected leaders. 

Ms. Ehas expressed the belief that proper planning is crucial to achieving the committee’s goals.  The current system of the Capital Improvement Program (CIP) being largely determined by the Public Works Director and Director of Finance based on the availability of funding on a year-to-year basis gives little to no role for the general public and almost guarantees that there are no long-range plans.  Without proper planning and implementation of those plans, the public has no confidence that there will ever be progress toward accomplishment of their goals and priorities.

The committee briefly returned to the subject of how many ways the City already defines neighborhoods in different departments for different purposes.  The idea of mapping all of the variously defined neighborhoods was suggested; perhaps seeing the commonalities visually will help to determine what factors really matter.

Rena Coughlin suggested a set of issues for the committee to consider and debate: 1) drafting a preamble to the Neighborhood Bill of Rights to define a core set of public expectations and services (Paul Tutwiler will attempt a first draft); 2) how do the independent authorities and constitutional officers define their geographic service levels and how do those definitions match up with existing City definitions of neighborhoods? 3) ask the Office of General Counsel about the standards for determining legal standing for a neighborhood wanting to have a say in the legislative or legal process; 4) ask the Planning Department what happened to the various Neighborhood Action Plans that were commissioned years ago – are they still be considered and consulted in the planning process, or have they been abandoned? 5) have the committee come to a final decision on whether self-definition is the proper way to determine neighborhood boundaries and identity.
The following list of questions was proposed for response by the Planning Department:

· What is the department’s mission and function?  How does that relate to neighborhoods?
· To whom does the department answer? Who are its “customers”?
· What changes to current policy and practice are needed/desirable to improve the planning process and improve communication with neighborhoods? What would it take for the department to be more responsive to neighborhood needs and input?
· How does the department integrate neighborhood desires and priorities into the City’s long-range plans?
· Some people seem to think that the Planning Department is most focused on servicing the needs of land developers and their individual projects rather than long-range, area-wide planning.  True or false?
· How does the Planning Department work with other City departments? How do the various plans, programs and activities of the multiple departments get integrated into a cohesive whole?
Damian Cook is inviting Brian Teeple of the Northeast Florida Regional Council to the committee meeting on Thursday morning to discuss examples of good planning processes.  He will fill in for Bob Rhodes who is unavailable on Thursday.
Meeting Adjourned:  1:31 p.m.
Minutes:  Jeff Clements, Council Research 

    1.17.14   Posted 6:00 p.m.
Tapes:
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